MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING BETWEEN DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL AND HARLECH & ARDUDWY LEISURE HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 24.10.17

APOLOGIES
Cllr. Mike Tregenza, Margretta Cartwright.

PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, John Ellis Williams, Steffan Jones, Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Chambers, Edward Williams, Owen Gwilym Thomas and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council), Ms Heidi Williams, Mr. Chris Hulse (Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure Board Members) and 28 members of the public.
PURPOSE OF THE MEETING

The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting and explained that this meeting was being held because this Council was one of six Councils in the Ardudwy area that was again this year expected to raise the Council precept so as to give a sum of money to Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure as was done last year.

Members of the Board of Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure were invited to address the audience and firstly Ms Heidi Williams explained that the arrangement was the same as last year and a bit of background of the swimming pool was given by stating that Gwynedd Council wanted to close it in 2007/08 and following a large public campaign the pool was saved and since then that the pool has been run by a not for profit company, and been managed by a voluntary Board of Directors. It was also stated that several volunteers help to run the pool, cafe and climbing wall. It was asked if a balance sheet was available and it was stated that this would be given to the Community Councils shortly. Also it was stated that the Board had received money from the lottery and Gwynedd Council and that it was running at a loss of 20-25% but when it was run by Gwynedd Council it was making a 75% loss. Also the volunteers were working hard in marketing the establishment. It was stated that Gwynedd Council had given them money for 3 years but this had now come to an end and that is why the Board had decided to turn to the local Community Councils to ask them to put a sum of money on their precept and without this sum of money which comes from the 6 Community Councils in the Ardudwy area the centre would have to close.

As the centre does a £100k loss they had to go around the Community Councils last year asking for the additional money and that all Councils had agreed to give this money. They are doing the same again this year and the amount of money will be the same but with a 3% rise in accordance with inflation.

The Chairman opened the meeting to the floor and one school boy stated that he wanted to see the place staying open or he would not be able to learn to swim. A member of the public stated that it was on the news that the Welsh Assembly was encouraging everybody to take part in sport to keep fit. It was asked what would happen to the local primary schools swimming lessons if the pool closed and the answer was that the schools would have to travel the Porthmadog. It was also asked why was swimming lessons costing less in Harlech than swimming lessons in Porthmadog and the question was asked wouldn’t it be better for them to be higher and this was answered by stating that this was not true and it enabled the schools to go swimming for the three terms. It was asked if the primary schools had enquired about a breakdown in costs so as to see if it would be possible to go and use the pool in Porthmadog or Bala and it was answered by stating that the schools then would have to pick and choose which pupil would be going swimming. It was asked what would happen if one Community Council would pull out of the scheme and it was answered by stating that if this would happen then the scheme would not work and the centre would have to close. Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas suggested should not one meeting with all the Community Council be held and it was stated by the Chairman that this decision would not be made in this meeting. Cllr. John Ceri Evans voiced concern that the elderly living in the area who did not use the centre still had to pay for keeping the place open and he asked the question whether Barmouth Town Council should not be paying more than they do.






Chairman..................................
He also asked if it would be possible to get money from the Welsh Government and it was stated that small grants area available but not significant grants to enable to carry out major works on the site. Mr. Chris Hulse stated that the Board has plans are on the cards to renovate the pool but as they have no financial security it is not possible to go out for major grants. The question was asked if they had a strategic plan for the next 3-4 years and Ms Heidi Williams stated that they had several schemes in mind but it was not possible to do anything until the guarantee that money would beavailable. Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated that it was important to support the Board of Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure to keep the centre open but he was disappointed that some residents of Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont that are against the venture had not come to the meeting to voice their opinion and also that these residents were  of the opinion that the Community Council was not capable of making a decision. Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas asked what would happen if major works needed to be carried out on the pool and it was stated that this bridge would have to be crossed when the situation arised. The Chairman asked if this scheme was for a year and it was stated that they were asking for a 5 year scheme by the 6 Councils this year and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated that a 5 year scheme was possible now but it was not possible last year because of the election in May this year. Cllr. Emrys Jones stated that he was disappointed that Barmouth Town Council were paying less and he asked if it would be possible to ask them to pay more. One member of the public stated he felt sorry for the Community Council having to do such a decision.

The Chairman explained that papers were been distributed to the public to ask them to show confidentially their opinion regarding the precept proposal and he also stated that the comments made at this meeting would be discussed at the next Council meeting and a decision would be made at the next Council meeting and members of the public were welcome to attend. After counting it was made known that 27 were in favour of the precept proposal, 1 abstain and 0 against.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................







